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August 6, 2018 

To: Ocean Protection Council/USC Sea Grant 
Sea Level Rise Adaptation and Coastal Resilience Grant Competition 

Subject: Support Letter for Eureka Littoral Cell Sea Level Rise Adaptation and Coastal Resilience Project 

Dear Proposal Reviewer: 

I am writing to convey strong support for the Eureka Littoral Cell Sea Level Rise Adaptation and Coastal 
Resilience Project sponsored by the State Coastal Conservancy, U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, and Friends of 
the Dunes.  This is an important ongoing study to improve our understanding of how sea level rise will affect 
the coastal dune system along Humboldt Bay and the Eel River Delta.  The project has achieved an extremely 
high level of collaboration between federal, state, and local agencies; academic researchers; non-profit 
organizations; professional engineers and scientists; and interested citizens and volunteers.  We appreciate the 
science-based approach, leveraging of resources from multiple partners, emphasis on long-term monitoring, 
and efforts to share information with the public. 

Humboldt County’s interests include understanding the vulnerability of our dune system to increased flood risk 
due to sea level rise and learning about potential adaptation measures.  Our region depends heavily on the dune 
system to protect communities, infrastructure, and agricultural land from coastal flooding.  Humboldt County 
was one of the co-leads for the Humboldt Bay Sea Level Rise Adaptation Planning Group which convened in 
2013.  We coordinate with the Federal Emergency Management Agency to utilize the best available science 
and information in reducing flood risk.  We are a land manager for several county roads and county parks 
along the coastline.  Finally, Humboldt County is a member of the Humboldt Coastal Dunes Cooperative 
which facilitates coordinated management of coastal dune environments across ownerships. 

Understanding the sediment dynamics in our coastal dunes is a key component of utilizing natural systems for 
optimal public benefit.  Humboldt County will use the results from this project to support ongoing flood risk 
reduction efforts and to inform project planning and land management decisions.  We anticipate devoting 
approximately 50 hours of staff time (valued at approximately $5,000) to participate in the stakeholder group, 
facilitate field work, and contribute to strategic planning.  The requested funding from your program is 
essential to continue the monitoring work and to secure the needed academic and professional resources.  We 
believe this project is an exceptional candidate for investment and will provide tremendous benefit and value 
to our coastal communities.  On behalf of Humboldt County, we appreciate your agency’s consideration and 
look forward to continued collaboration on this high-priority project. 

Sincerely, 

___________________ 
Hank Seemann, Deputy-Director (Environmental Services) 
Humboldt County Department of Public Works 
hseemann@co.humboldt.ca.us  
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August 1, 2018 
 
Ocean Protection Council/USC Seagrant  
Re: Sea Level Rise Adaptation and Coastal Resilience Project Grant Application 
 
To Whom It May Concern. 
 
Please include Friends of the Dunes as a supporter of Eureka Littoral Cell Sea Level Rise 

Adaptation and Coastal Resilience Project, which builds upon the 3-year Dunes Climate Ready 

Project (DCRP) that included data collection, adaptation strategy testing, and the establishment 

of a stakeholder engagement component. We have been a collaborator since the project began 

in 2015, and have conducted the public outreach component of the DCRP and served as the 

local project manager. In the face of rising sea levels and more frequent extreme weather 

events, our coastal community is racing the clock to develop the best techniques to protect 

against the effects of climate change. Results from this project will help support existing efforts 

to prepare for climate change effects by communicating findings of the DCRP to diverse 

stakeholders, including members of the community whose homes and livelihoods may be 

impacted.  

 

Friends of the Dunes is dedicated to conserving the natural diversity of coastal environments 

through education and stewardship programs. We have been removing invasive plants in favor 

of native vegetation for over 20 years. The DCRP supports our restoration efforts by providing 

empirical data about our dunes in relation to restoration and vegetation. Results from this 

project will help guide restoration efforts, and allow us to communicate with the public and 

better inform our community. Additionally, we look forward to having an adaptation site on 

our property.  

 

We are committed to continuing this partnership, and will provide meeting space at the 

Humboldt Coastal Nature Center for public meetings, representing approximately $1,000 in 

match to the project. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jess Barger 
Stewardship & Community Program Manager 
Friends of the Dunes 
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July 25, 2018

Ocean Protection Council/USC Sea Grant

Re: Sea Level Rise Adaptation and Coastal Resilience Grant Competition

To Whom This May Concern,

The Wildlands Conservancy (TWC) is an active partner in the ongoing Climate Ready research
project, a multiagency and organization collaborative sea level rise adaptation project. The

project has broad support and is truly unique, especially here in Humboldt County, where
coastal comrnunities and the State's public trust resources are subject to the ramifications of
climate change and sea level rise.

TWC has dedicated staff time to support this project. We currently have two staff involved that
have and will collectively spend up to 130-hours/year over five years (,2016-202A) participating

in the summer and winter survey seasons collecting transect data, and the Dunes Coop and

stakeholder meetings. The staff will manage a demonstration adaptation site on the Eel River

Estuary Preserve to assess new foredune building techniques. Furthermore, five transects are

located.on the Preserve, a three-mile stretch of the south spit of the Eel River, north of
Centerville Beach.

TWC supports the continuation and expansion of the project through the proposed Eureka

Littoral Cell sea level rise and coastal resiliency project, and urges continued support and

funding to collect meaningful data on how our dunes will function under climate change

scenarios and as we collectively plan and implement climate change resiliency. Barring

unforeseen funding limitations, we plan to continue our involvement if the project continues at

the same level as the past three years.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.

Emily Allee
Preserve Manager, North Coast Preserves
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